

THE SCHOOL RECORD

Minford Local School District February 25, 2008



Highlights of the February 25, 2008, Regular Meeting of the Minford Local Board of Education

Eleanor Karshner, Treasurer, gave her report and indicated that we should end the fiscal year, June 30, in the black concerning our budget.

Superintendent Meade praised Food Service Supervisor, Sharon Hardyman, and the cafeteria staff of the K-8 building and the high school for receiving excellent ratings during their inspection. He also recognized Treasurer, Eleanor Karshner for receiving a good audit report from the Office of Federal and State Grants Management.

Discussion was held concerning joining a purchasing cooperative and attending the OSBA Southeast Regional Spring Conference. OSBA will recognize Board member, Anita McGinnis for her 10 years of service to Minford Schools.

In action the Board:

 Recognized the achievements of the following Middle School students:

2007-2008 Minford Middle School Science Fair Winners

4th Grade

1st Place	Jared Alley
2 nd Place	Kerri Morris
3rd Place	Mason Harris
4th Place	Jordan Book
5th Place	Micaela McRoberts

5th Grade

1st Place	Mikhaila Roe
2 nd Place	Kenton Gullion
3rd Place	Holly Bussler
4 th Place	Brittany Collier &
	Hannah Heimbach
5th Place	Tanner Lambert

6th Grade

1st Place	Tyler Adams
2 nd Place	Jared McCray
3rd Place	Abby Fuhrmann
4th Place	Corbin Stockham
5th Place	Nick Copas

7th & 8th Grades

1st Place	Paige Bazler
2 nd Place	Kasey Lafferty
3rd Place	Abbey Wheeler
4th Place	Jacob Book
5th Place	Fayth Lore

Grand/Champion

Olivia Thoroughman

- Revised the 2007-2008 School
 Calendar moving the Inservice Day from April 21st to May 5th due to recent changes in the test schedule.
 April 21st will be a regular day of school.
- Continued the agreement with School Insurance Consultants for cooperative bidding of insurance and other services.

- Authorized joining Kentucky Purchasing Cooperative to provide access to collective bidding. purchasing and technology services.
- Had a first reading of a Graduation Requirements Policy.
- Approved the Open Enrollment program for school year 2008-2009 and accepted the Guidelines and Procedures Handbook
- Authorized the Treasurer to advertise for fixed bids on supplying bread and milk products for school year 2008-2009.
- Declared the week of May 5-9, 2008 as Faculty and Staff Appreciation Week.
- Adjusted the salary of Cheryl Neff and Christine Winebrenner to Masters +15. Congratulations on your accomplishments.
- Approved some supplementals and volunteers.
- Accepted a donation from Minford PTO for Video Conference Learning. The donation is appreciated very much.
- Employed two home instruction teachers.
- Accepted the Health Procedure Guidelines effective immediately for reference by the School Nurse and other school officials.

- Accepted the retirement request of Barbara Blackburn effective March 1, 2008. Mrs. Blackburn has been employed as a cook for 24 years at Minford. She is wished the best in her retirement.
- Changed the time of the March 27th Regular Board Meeting from 6:30 p.m. to 7:30 p.m. in the High School Media Center.

HAPPY BIRTHDAY IN MARCH TO:

Andrea VanHoose

Tonya Coriell Elaine McGraw Joann Weeks Diane Daniels Wayne Setty Steve Cayton Lori Rolfe Amy O'Dell Lynn Coriell Susie Michael Alice Hagerman Dennis Evans

GET WELL WISHES TO:

Debbie Sullivan Rita Trapp

